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From the President 

This newsletter is about one month late and it is entirely my fault. My excuse is the ineffi-
ciency brought on by the aging process and the attempt to undertake too much at one time. 
A more predictable schedule should resume in a couple of months. Much has happened 
over the intervening weeks: 
 
1. The Bozemans. Other writing assignments convinced me that research and writing 

about this worthy subject would require more time. While this edition of the newsletter 
features a Confederate veteran (Walter Bozeman) and a contemporary friend (Ray Boze-
man), there is a treasure trove of information to be digested about this family from the 
early settlement period moving forward. I am indebted to Bobbie Williams and Hazel Phil-
lips for their assistance. Please stay tuned. 

2. Progress on the Mildred Smith Project. Jerrie Burton has typed and entered 60 install-
ments of Mildred Smith's columns beginning with 1951. She wrote at least one column 
per week for The Advertiser and other news outlets. We are indebted to Jerrie for helping 
the PHA get off to a dramatic start. Jerrie has learned much about community life in 
Montgomery County in the early 1950s. Mildred Smith was a community columnist for 
over four decades. Consequently, this is a staggering task. Do the math. There is an ur-
gent need for more volunteer typists. A volunteer may 1.) type directly from the micro-
filmed copies or 2.) type using Dragon voice recognition software provided by the PHA. 
Jerrie will be glad to provide some orientation.  

3. A Good Word About Alice, Karon, and Ina. Alice, not only researches and writes for 
every other edition of our newsletter, but she has proven to be invaluable in checking out 
the facts of other submissions. She is constantly asking about documentation to corrobo-
rate assertions often made. Planning quarterly programs is now a way of life for her. 
Karon Bailey keeps meticulous minutes and has done so for years. In a sense, the his-
tory of our organization has been maintained by her skill and faithfulness. Ina Slade has 
brought her managerial talents to our stewardship of the financial resources entrusted to 
us. Accounting for every penny, Ina has provided the best in oversight. 

 
I hope you are as grateful as I am for the support provided by so many who are enthusiastic 
about the history and heritage of Pintlala and southwest Montgomery County. 
 
Gary Burton, President 
garyburton1@charter.net 
July 27, 2014 
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1901 Map: Note Tabernacle and Pettus Road  

James M. Kelley, Assistant Montgomery County Engineer and Pettus Road resident, met 
with Alice Carter and Gary Burton on July 15. He brought a 1901 Montgomery County map.  

James M. Kelley and Alice Carter  
Photo by Gary Burton 

Re-enactor and PHA member, 
David Earl Latham of Sprague  
 Photo by Kenneth Boone, courtesy 
of Lake Martin Living  
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An Update From Dianne Bush 

Going back through some old records, I thought that you might be interested in an update 
about our son, Matthew.  At the bottom of the page, is the article that appeared in the PHS 
Newsletter in July, 2003. 

Matt Bush received his Ph.D. in 2008 from the University of California, Berkeley. Following 
graduation, he pursued post doctoral studies in the UK at the University of Cambridge and 
then at the University of Oxford.  While in the UK he was a  Waters Research Fellow and a 
Junior Research Fellow of Jesus College, University of Oxford. In 2011 he became an As-
sistant Professor, Department of Chemistry, at the University of Washington and set up 
Bush Lab there (www.depts.washington.edu/bushlab/).  He is also a Faculty member of the 
Biological Physics, Structure & Design Program ( 2011- present) and the Molecular Engi-
neering & Sciences Institute 2012 - present), both at the University of Washington.   In 2013 
Matthew received a Research Award from the American Society for Mass Spectrometry, and 
this year he was named a Sloan Research Fellow of the Alfred P. Sloan Foundation. 

Here is also a congratulations to my oldest son, Erick (Frederick E. Bush, III).  In April, 
2014, Erick was promoted to Colonel, USAF.  He is presently stationed (with his family) at 
Langley AFB, Virginia.  Erick is the third generation, USAF Intelligence officer, from our fam-
ily - all named Frederick E. Bush, and all having lived in the Pintlala community during some 
period in their lives. 

Hope all is well with you. 

Dianne 

———————————————- 

PHA NEWSLETTER, July 2003: 

CONGRATULATIONS TO MATTHEW BUSH! The son of PHA members, Fred and Dianne 
Bush, graduated on June 14 from Carleton College in Northfield, Minnesota. His concentra-
tor was in Environmental and Technology Studies. He was elected to Sigma Xi, the Scien-
tific Research Society. Matthew received his BA degree, "Cum Laude", with "Distinction", in 
Chemistry. Matthew has accepted an offer to begin his PhD studies at the University of Cali-
fornia, Berkeley in August. 
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PHA Program for July 2014 - Visit to Alabama Voices  

Thirty-one members of the PHA, including several visiting relatives, made the trip to the Ala-
bama Department of Archives and History on July 19 to tour the new Museum of Alabama.  
The section selected by our tour guide was Alabama Voices.  It was a very informative tour 
and made most in attendance ready to come back for more!  Alabama Voices gives an 
overview of Alabama’s history from the 1700s to the 21st century presented through objects, 
photographs, and written excerpts from diaries, letters, speeches and other resources. 

We missed those who could not come and recommend that if you are able to go to make 
that effort—you will not regret it. 

Alice Carter 
Program Chair 

 

The Rest of the Story…  

The April 2014 edition of the PHA newsletter focused on Ebenezer Primitive 
Baptist Church at Grady, Alabama.  There was discussion of CO. E, 33 Ala-
bama Infantry, CSA that had its organizational roots at property across the 
road from the church and the eventual placement in the churchyard of a 
stone monument honoring members of CO. E. 

While Gary Burton was researching Peter and Jessie Bozeman, he discov-
ered a news article in the Montgomery Advertiser, August 31, 1929 edition by 
Mildred Smith with an accompanying photo of Walter Bozeman who at the 
time was 89 years old.  Bozeman first enlisted with the 17th Alabama Infan-
try, Co. A. in 1862. Near the end of the Civil War, the 17th was combined 
with the 33rd Alabama. Sgt. Walter Bozeman returned from the War as a 
member of the 33rd. He died after the 1929 article, making him the last sur-
viving member of CO. E, 33 Alabama Infantry. I have been unable to locate 
his death date and place of burial.  Does anyone have this information? 

As a point of correction to the April article, there was no homecoming gather-
ing at Ebenezer Church in 1967. 

 

Welcome To 2014 New Members: 

 Mrs. Elizabeth Norman Kinsinger 
 Mr. and Mrs. David Latham 

 Mr. David Earl Latham 
 Ms. Dolores Ward McGill 

 Dr. and Mrs. Charles McLemore 
 Mrs. Denise Ward 

 Mr. and Mrs. Darwin Watkins 
 

Microfilm image of 
Walter Bozeman  
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You Can Visit Now: Bethel Cemetery 

The grass is cut, the chain link fence repaired, mildew has been removed from the large metal gates, a ton 
of leaves relocated, and gravestones have been cleaned. The cemetery is a primer on the early settlement 
of Pintlala. 

Where is it? Just north of the Pintlala intersection on Highway 31, .8 of a mile. Mile marker 168. 

Stop by for a visit and then consult the Pintlala Baptist Church website to learn about the historical signifi-
cance of the Bethel Baptist Church and cemetery. Pintlala Baptist Church bought the cemetery in 1998. 

http://www.pintlalabaptistchurch.com/bethel-cemetery/ 

A major work event took place at the cemetery on Saturday, June 21, 2014. Volunteers included Steven 
and Thomas Sessions, Joe and Margie Poole, Cody Lewis, Harry Burdette, B.J. Osborne, Darwin and 
Gwen Watkins, Joe McDade, Deborah Dunn, Jim and Margaret Dunn. 

Brooks Barrow  

BROOKS BARROW: He Can Repair Gravestones Too. 

Brooks Barrow and I connected recently through Alice Carter. His repair 
work can be seen at Bethel Cemetery. Brooks is a stone mason, but he is 
much more. He brings a studied approach to his work which reflects the 
very best of his craft. Although living in Montgomery, Brooks has a studio 
in Davenport. 

Check out Barrow Stone Works: barrowstoneworks.com 

Many services are offered: 

 Stonemasonry Design, Fabrication & Installation 

 Landscape & Building Stone Supplier 

 Custom Thin Stone Veneer 

 Custom Fabrication in Granite, Limestone & Marble 

 Concrete & Natural Stone Countertops & Sinks 

 Stone Sculpture,Architectural Carving & Lettering 
 

Brooks Barrow: 334-782-0876 

Before After 

http://www.pintlalabaptistchurch.com/bethel-cemetery/
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Lee Barnes at the Figh-Pickett House 

Lee Barnes, Vice-President of the Pintlala Historical Association, represented his ancestor, 
Elly Ruff Barnes, at a recent Bar-B-Q on July 17 of the Montgomery County Historical Soci-
ety. An overview of the historical significance of the Figh-Pickett House is provided on the 
MCHS website: 

This house was built in 1837 by John Poston Figh, a city alderman and builder, for his own 
residence. Figh was the contractor for many Montgomery buildings, including the second 
State Capitol building in Montgomery. After the first capitol burned in December, 1849, Mr. 
Figh salvaged some of the square marble tiles from the ruins and used them to floor the 
downstairs (basement) dining room in his home.  These are thought to be the only remain-
ing artifacts from the first Capitol. In 1858, Col. Albert James Pickett, Alabama's first histo-
rian, bought the house from Mr. Figh, but died before he could move in. His family, however, 
made this their home until 1906. The building was bought in 1906 by Elly Ruff Barnes and 
was heavily modified to be used as a school for boys. Professor Barnes operated the Bar-
nes School continuously in this building, until it closed in 1942, having graduated genera-
tions of young Montgomery gentlemen. 

Descendants representing John Poston Figh and Col. Albert Pickett joined Lee Barnes in 
carving the initials of their respective ancestors into a column supporting the back porch of 
the house. James Fuller, Director of MCHS, presided. The symbolism was powerful. 

Road convention of 1910 at Dr. Duncan’s place on Union Academy Road. 
Courtesy of Lamar Hall 
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Early community agreement advancing the 
installation of electricity for Pintlala March 12, 
1929. From the files of Ethel Tankersley Todd.  
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